86th Year

TEMPLE BETH EL

April 2015

Fall River, Massachusetts



No. 8

Regular Service Schedule

Morning Minyan (Monday & Thursday).....8:00 am First Friday Evening Service (1st Friday of each month)6:30 pm Friday Evening Services (All other Fridays)......5:30 pm Shabbat Morning Services......10:00 am

PASSOVER COMMUNITY CELEBRATION AND MEAL

Friday, April 10th at 5:30 pm

Come and celebrate Passover and Shabbat with our Temple community. Join us as we sing Passover songs, catch up with each other after the long winter, and enjoy a wonderful meal together. Catered by The Butcherie.

> \$25 per adult, \$10 for children under 12 ***Reservations a Must - please RSVP by April 1st***

FREE LECTURE AT BCC THURSDAY, APRIL 9TH AT 4 PM

"A Conversation with a True Holocaust Survivor."

Ms. Esther Bauer will be the featured speaker at the event "A Conversation with a True Holocaust Survivor." This event will take place at BCC, 777 Elsbree Street, Fall River, MA. The event is sponsored by the BCC Holocaust Center and is free of charge.

Jackson Arts Center-H210

FREE LECTURE AT UMASS DARTMOUTH WEDNESDAY, APRIL 15TH AT NOON

"Hiding in Plain Sight"

Sarah Lew Miller & Prof. Joyce Lazarus present a lecture based on their memoir "Hiding in Plain Sight," which details Miller's family eluding the Nazis in occupied France. A Q&A will follow the lecture along with a book signing and light reception. Parking is available in lot 13.

Grand Reading Room, Claire T. Carney Library



April 15 - May 10 Trinity Rep - Chace Theater

Like rye bread, kosher pickles and bagels, this show is for everyone! You'll laugh 'til you plotz.

The New York Times says it is "Hilarious! ... Magnificent, enduring rhythm of Jewish Humor." Created by Peter Gethers and Daniel Okrent, "Old Jews Telling Jokes" showcases five actors in a comedy that pays tribute to and reinvents classic jokes of the past and present.

The show also features comic songs--brand new and satisfyingly old--as well as tributes to some of the giants of the comedy world and to the Old Jews Telling Jokes website, which inspired the show. If you've ever had a mother, visited a doctor or walked into a bar with a priest, a rabbi and a frog, "Old Jews Telling Jokes" will sit in the dark, give you a second opinion and ask you where you got that.

Please call the Temple office if you would like to go but need a ride -- we will do our best to organize transportation.

A message from our Spiritual Leader, Cantor Shoshana Brown

Shabbat Morning Torah Study: A Great Adventure

Greetings! I write this April letter in mid-March, on the day of the Israeli elections. Of course I do not know what the results will be, and even after all the inevitable coalition-wrangling is over, we still won't know what the consequences will be for Israel because so much has hung in the balance there for so long now. Israeli politics is a topic that many Jewish clergy try to stay away from because when it comes to Israel, and especially to questions about how the Jewish nation deals with its neighbors, many of us in the Jewish community have wildly different ideas, opinions, and feelings, and being true to our ancestral heritage, we can get rather passionate about them. While growing up in my non-Jewish family, I was always known as the one who would argue over a philosophical or political point at a family dinner till I was "blue in the face." In the white Anglo-Saxon culture of my origin, this kind of behavior was considered impolite; I was always the oddball. It was later, when I came north to attend Smith College, and befriended a number of Jewish students, that I discovered that Jewish culture had a different sense of what was polite and impolite, and that a good ideological debate between friends or family members was accepted: it showed that you had brains and were not afraid to use them!

Of course not all who use their brains come to the same conclusions. Our Sages said that any verse of Torah has shiv'im panim, seventy faces. I like to think of this as seventy facets-picturing words of the Torah as prisms, light sparkling through them in different directions, casting rainbowcolored spots of light out on our lives. But the "rainbows" will not shine out unless the light shines through them—and what is this light? The light is us, any of us who are willing to open hearts, minds and souls to "engage in words of Torah," as the blessing for Torah-study puts it. The Rabbis (of the Talmudic period, who helped transform ancient Israelite practice into Rabbinic Judaism) did not teach that God commanded us to affirm every word of Torah, or even to follow every instruction of the Torah (some were only meant for a specific time period, or for specific people or situations). Instead, they taught that we are commanded to engage in words of Torah. As any of you who have come to one of our Shabbat morning services where we spend a good portion of the 2-hour service time doing just that will know, this is a stimulating, enlivening activity.

Since Mark and I have been at Temple Beth EI, the Kabbalat Shabbat service on Friday night has become a lovely gathering time for our regular attendees. Everyone seems to love the Friday-night melodies, many of them set to a lilting waltz-like rhythm. Mark or I usually speak a few words about

the weekly Torah portion, and after the service is over, we find that people love to linger to socialize with one another. It is a warm, relaxed time when we feel the cares of the week melt away from us, at least for the short time that we are together.

But Shabbat morning is a treasure that has not yet been discovered, except by a select few. The energy of Shabbat morning is different from that of *Erev* Shabbat. Rather than a *waltz*, it feels more like an *exploration*, an adventure. Since we do not take the Torah scroll out and open it without a *minyan*, what usually happens is that we study the weekly Torah portion together from the *chumash*, mostly in English, but also dipping into the Hebrew--and *this* is where we taste the privilege of "engaging in words of Torah." It is amazing what a rainbow of colors is shed from these discussions which sometimes comprise as few as four people!

Of course Mark and I would love to have forty people at Shabbat morning services rather than *four*, and we look forward to the return of our snowbirds later this spring, for among these are some of our Shabbat morning regulars. But even with only four people our Torah discussions are enlivening, profound—and fun! Disputes are encouraged: you do not have to agree, you do not have to believe that the Torah is "divine," you do not even have to "believe in God" (however you understand these words) to take part. All you have to do is open yourself up to "engage in words of Torah," which necessarily also means to engage with your *community* and your *world*, to reflect on the meaning of your life, your past (both personal and ancestral), and to consider how to leave a decent world for future generations.

The Jewish search for truth embraces questioning, examination, exchange of differing ideas (even "disputation"), and holds out the possibility of multiple perspectives being simultaneously true. As we prepare to celebrate Pesach, which the Rabbis called *z'man cheruteinu*, the time of our freedom, I am feeling hopeful that gradually more and more of our community will come to sample the freedom that comes from open-hearted enquiry and engagement with words of Torah. I can't promise you that all who engage in this together will *agree*—but I can promise you an *adventure*!

Wishing all of you and yours a joyous Passover,

Cantor Shoshana

LEADERSHIP

Mark Elber	Rabbi
Shoshana Brown	Cantor
Stephen Silverman	President
Jeffrey Entin	Vice President
Libby Cohen	Secretary
William Chebot	Treasurer
Libby Cohen	Sisterhood Pres.
William E. Kaufman	Rabbi Emeritus

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Sisterhood President's Message

Dear Members,

On March 1st I was blessed to be at a very special event, Charlie Stampler's 100th birthday party. If you have ever had the pleasure of meeting Charlie, you know what a great guy he is. He is humble and generous. He is a true gentleman and a family man. He is a wonderful role model, and so much more. Seeing what he meant to so many different people made me realize just how fortunate we are to have him in our midst. He likes to say he is the oldest active member of our congregation, and that is a title that I hope he keeps for many years to come. The snow and ice couldn't keep him away from morning minyan, and he is counting the days until he can get back out on the golf course, so I like his odds. Cheers to 100 years well lived...and many more!

If you have been in the vestry lately you have probably seen, and even smelled, something new. Our custodian, Sue Borden-Franco, has been bringing gorgeous flowers in from her other job at Fall River Florist. The flowers are such a welcome surprise, especially during this colorless time of year. If you see Sue, please let her know that you appreciate her thoughtfulness. You may have to tap her on the shoulder, as she is practically a blur as she cleans every corner of our building. Thank you, Sue!

I hope to see many of you at our Passover Community Celebration and Meal on April 10th at 5:30 pm. Please note that as this will be a catered meal, we will have to turn away anyone who does not RSVP by April 1st. I'm afraid there can be no exceptions, so please call or email by April 1st.

Lastly, I am happy to report that we have installed six new security cameras, covering all of our entrances and exits, plus an extra one inside. In these uncertain times, the Board felt that this is money well-spent, and I personally feel safer knowing that we have the building thoroughly covered and recorded.

We made one more purchase that you will see in the vestry, where we have mounted a large flat-screen TV and Blu-Ray player. We plan to use it for showing all kinds of videos, including Jewish movies. Adas Israel has generously offered to share the cost of the new TV, and they will join us for our movie events. The first film will be shown on Sunday, April 19th at 4 pm. Stay tuned for TBE movie updates.

Wishing you all a wonderful Passover.

Steve Silverman President Dear Members,

Who ever dreamt there would still be snow on the ground at the end of March? But as I write this article it's out there, black and dirty. Hopefully the warmer weather they're predicting later on this week will help to melt it down. Meanwhile, summer is coming.

Let me wish all of you a very Happy Passover! We are all filling up on matzos and the other delicacies that we eat at this time of year. It's amazing, everyone's on a diet, watching their calories, carbs, sugars and fats, but low and behold all our holidays revolve around food. I just love it. I hope to see all of you at our Passover Shabbat dinner. I'm sure those of you that attend will have a good time.

It looks like we're finally going to get our Book Club back on track. Between the tremendous amount of snow and the parking situation, we were unable to get together. As soon as we have the next book and date, we'll let everyone know.

We will be planning a Sisterhood Paid-Up Membership Luncheon for sometime in June. More information will follow.

I want to comment on our Purim celebration. A good time was had by all who attended. I would be remiss if I didn't thank Beverly Solup for her help with the menu, and George Haire and Carlton Smith for their help in the kitchen and with the elevator. And much thanks to Cantor Shoshana and Rabbi Mark for their hard work with the program. It is so much fun to see the kids in our Temple, especially on Purim. Thank you, thank you, thank you!

So until next month, Shalom.

Libby Cohen, Sisterhood President



SERVICE SCHEDULE

April 2015: Nisan/Iyar 5775

Thursday, April 2 (13 Nisan)

Search for Chametz (in the evening)

Friday, April 3 (14 Nisan)

Erev Passover - No services

Candle Lighting 6:54 pm Fast of the First Born/ Siyyum 8 AM First Seder

Saturday, April 4 (15 Nisan)

Passover – First Day 10:00 am Second Seder

Sunday, April 5 (16 Nisan)

Passover – Second Day 10:00 am

Friday, April 10 (21 Nisan)

Passover/Shabbat Community Celebration and meal 5:30 pm Candle Lighting 7:02 pm

Passover - Seventh Day

Saturday, April 11 (22 Nisan)

Shabbat/ Passover – Eighth Day 10:00 am (with Yizkor)

Thursday, April 16 (27 Nisan)

Yom HaShoah

Holocaust Memorial Day

Friday, April 17 (28 Nisan)

Shabbat Service 5:30 pm Candle Lighting 7:10 pm

Saturday, April 18 (29 Nisan)

Weekly Portion: Shemini 10:00 am

Sunday, April 19 (30 Nisan)

Rosh Chodesh Iyar

Monday, April 20 (1 Iyar)

Rosh Chodesh Iyar

Wednesday, April 22 (3 Iyar)

Yom HaZikaron Israel Memorial Day

Thursday, April 23 (4 Iyar)

Yom Ha'Atzmaut Israel Independence Day

Friday, April 24 (5 Iyar)

Shabbat Service 5:30 pm

TEMPLE OFFICE

385 High St, Fall River, MA 02720
Tel: (508) 674-3529 Fax: (508) 678-6735
E-Mail: templebethel@comcast.net
Website: frtemplebethel.org

Office Hours:

Monday - Friday, 9 am to Noon

Office Closed:

Passover (7th Day) - Friday, April 10th

Fall River United Jewish Appeal, Inc.

385 High Street, Fall River, MA 02720 Tel: (508) 673-7791 Fax: (508) 678-6735 e-mail: fruja@comcast.net

Office Hours: Monday & Thursday, 9 am to Noon

Friendly Visitor: Jackie Gedacht is ready, willing and able to visit the sick or shut-ins. Call the UJA office at (508) 673-7791 to schedule a visit.

Senior Center: (at the Fall River Jewish Home)

Open 5 days a week for lunch...Kosher and delicious. For reservations/cancellations call the Nutrition Office at (508) 324-4619 or (800) 293-8943 before 1:30 pm on the previous business day before you want to reserve or cancel.

Sisterhood Gift Shop

Keep us in mind when shopping for meaningful gifts for bar and bat mitvahs, weddings, showers, anniversaries, etc.

Call or e-mail me to schedule an appointment so I can show you what we have on hand, as well as what we can order.



Hannah R. Evans Phone: 508-674-2505 Email: hannahbecky@comcast.net





IRA JAY FLEISHER.
FUNERAL DIRECTOR

458 HOPE STREET
PROVIDENCE, RI 02906
E-MAIL: ira.fleisher@sci-us.com

TEL: 401-331-8094 800-447-1267 FAX: 401-331-9379

Cantor Shoshana's News & Notes:

We had a wonderful **Purim celebration** at Temple Beth El! The **TBE Youth Group** performed "Diary of a Wimpy King," and the **Rabbi, Cantor,** and member **Daniel Schafler** chanted from the Megillah, with participation from other congregants who read parts of the Megillah in English. Thank you to the Sisterhood (especially **Libby Cohen**) and **George Haire**, who prepared a dinner for all in attendance complete with hamentashen.

A collection was taken on Purim for **matonot I'evyonim**—gifts to the poor—which is one of the traditional mitzvot of Purim. **We collected \$98** which was donated to the United Neighbors of Fall River, directed towards the **Vela Fund** which helps to resettle formerly homeless families in new homes.

On March 23rd, Rabbi Mark and Cantor Shoshana attended a "Theological Exchange Between Catholics and Jews" at Providence College, sponsored by their Theology Dept., Graduate Program in Theology, and other departments of Providence College.

Over the weekend of March 27th-28th, Cantor Shoshana participated in the Smith Alumnae Colloquium, "Women Taking the Right Risks," speaking on the panel, "The Life I Didn't Expect." While at Smith, Cantor Shoshana also joined the Smith Hillel students for Kabbalat Shabbat, co-leading the service with colleague Rabbi Rhonda Shapiro-Rieser, and introducing the students afterwards to her project on the Psalms, Zimrat haAretz.

Rabbi Mark is teaching a course ("Introduction to Kabbalah") at the Dwares JCC in Providence.

PLEASE NOTE:

There is no Friday evening service on April 3rd as it is the second night of Passover.

Friday Night Live resumes in May!



Upcoming Events:

On Thursday, April 9, 2015 at 4:00 PM Ms. Esther Bauer will be the featured speaker at the event "A Conversation with a True Holocaust Survivor." This event will take place at BCC, 777 Elsbree Street, Fall River, MA, at the Jackson Arts Center—H210. The event is sponsored by the BCC Holocaust Center and is free of charge.

Don't forget to RSVP to our **Community Pass-over Celebratory Meal on Friday April 10th**. Although it will be too late to do the Seder (the meal takes place on the eve of the 8th day of Passover), we will accompany the meal with plenty of fun and traditional Passover songs—don't miss it!

On **Wed, April 15th** there will a **Yom HaShoah (Holocaust Memorial Day) Service** at Temple Beth El at 5:30 pm. We have not held such a service at TBE for many years. Please make an effort to attend so that all those heroes, victims and martyrs of our people should not be forgotten! (**Service to take place in the Sanctuary**.)

On **Friday April 24th at 5:30 pm,** we will hold our **2nd annual Tribute to Israel Shabbat** wine and cheese (and song-and stories) service. This service comes one day after Yom Ha Atzma'ut (Israel Independence Day). Last year's tribute was a wonderful event—please mark it on your calendar for this April—you will not want to miss it!

The Temple Beth EI/ Adas Israel Film Center! We have a new 65" flat screen TV in our Vestry purchased jointly by TBE and Congregation Adas Israel! We are looking forward to some wonderful group film-viewing together! The first film will be shown on Sunday, April 19th at 4 pm (stay tuned for further updates about the specific film to be shown). We are looking forward to some enjoyable and educational community viewing and discussions with our new purchase.



Cantor Shoshana & Rabbi Mark at the Purim Celebration

Thank you for your donations received through March 20, 2015

YAHRZEITS

For the yahrzeit of my beloved... Donated by:

Father, Louis Bachman
Husband, Atty. Lloyd Belford
Mother, Elena Cohen
Mother, Marian Cohen
Father, Abraham Dashoff
Father, Louis Galitsky
Mother, Thelma Greenberg

Marilyn Sokoll
Hon. Aileen Belford
Meryl & Barry Novek
Anne Griffin
Nathaniel Dashoff
Howard Galitsky
Atty. Rebecca Greenberg

Father, Morris Haims
Mother, Alice Helfanbein
Mother, Atty. Rose Hirschman

Hon. Aileen Belford

Grandmother, Selma Juda Joyce Juda Father, Hyman Karp Glenda Goldberg Mother, Edith Kusinitz Stewart Kusinitz Mother, Edith Kusinitz Edith Getchell Mother, Edith Kusinitz Enid Lomax Mother, Madeline Leonard Marion Wilner **Father, Morris Levine** Lila Matlin Father, Morris Levine Julius Levine **Mother, Ruth Levine** Alan Levine Joy & Victor Field **Mother, Ethel Liebmann** Father, Arthur Littman Attv. Kenneth Littman

Mother, Sadie Lovit
Nathan Lovit
Father, William Meyerson
Mother, Rita Minkin
Parents, Helen & Louis Nulman
Shirley & Sidney Reuter
Mother, Minnie Somer

Eather Samuel Stampler

Nathan Lovit
Anita Bolski
Libby Cohen
Sybil Michelson
Ellen & Ron Reuter
Blanche & Norman Somer
Charles Stampler

Father, Samuel Stampler
Charles Stampler
Father, Abraham Trieff
Father, Philip Zalkind
Charles Stampler
Richard Trieff
Lisa Remy

Hilda Zaslow Ellen & Ron Reuter

MAURICE ALPERT MEMORIAL ENDOWMENT FUND

In honor of the marriage of Erica Bolski to Ivan Rozowsky In honor of Annette Horowitz celebrating a special birthday In honor of Charlie Stampler celebrating his 100th birthday In honor of Richard Wolfson celebrating his retirement For the yahrzeit of my beloved grandfather, Nathan Silverman

Sumner Alpert

CAMP RAMAH SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In memory of Dr. Jerald Morganstein
For the yahrzeit of my beloved brother, Bernard Chebot
Bill Chebot

CANTOR'S & RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUNDS

In honor of Richard Wolfson celebrating his retirement

Bahira Sugarman & Rabbi Shaya Isenberg

In memory of Betty Ann Starr

Bahira Sugarman

In memory of our beloved sister, Jane E. Sugarman

Bahira Sugarman & Rabbi Shaya Isenberg

CAPITAL FUND

In honor of Fishy Sokoll celebrating a special birthday

Irene Stern

In memory of the mother of Mrs. John Anderson

Anita & Norm Bolski

In memory of Fred Gottlieb

Irma & Carl Feldman Iris & Harold Katzman

In memory of Dr. David Greer

Irene Stern

In memory of Sandra Levine

Anita & Norm Bolski

In memory of Louise Schwartz

Anita & Norm Bolski

In memory of Mildred Trieff

Anita & Norm Bolski Ann Freedman

Judy & Steve Silverman

Irene Stern

For the recovery of Larry Meyerson

Anita & Norm Bolski

IDA AND DAVID CHAVENSON SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In honor of Tom Gregory

For the vahrzeit of of our beloved fathers, David

Chavenson & William Shriberg

Ann & Bob Chavenson

MORNING MINYAN FUND

In honor of Charlie Stampler celebrating his 100th birthday

Betty Ann Blum

Candyce & Tilden Bogus

Anita & Norm Bolski

Arleen Bor

Claire & Ron Caplain

Bernice & Carlton Dubitsky

Estee & Stanley Dubitsky

Irma & Carl Feldman

Ann Freedman

Diana & Tom Gregory

Anne Griffin

Iris & Harold Katzman

Rosanne & Sayre Litchman

Judy & Mike Morgenstern

Louise & Lake Polan

Connie & Martin Rabinovitz

Judy & Steve Silverman

Richard Trieff

Susan & Richard Wolfson

The bulletin of Temple Beth El (USPS-075-340) is published monthly from September to June for \$1.00 per year by Temple Beth El, 385 High St., Fall River, MA. Periodicals postage paid at Fall River, MA. POSTMASTERS, send address changes to Temple Beth El, 385 High St., Fall River, MA 02720-3348.

Donations continued

BERNARD HOROWITZ BUILDING MAINTENANCE FUND

In memory of Herb Savitz

Irene Stern

HYMAN & GOLDIE SCHWARTZ LEGACY FUND

For the yahrzeit of my beloved son, Barry Schwartz
Tylda Schwartz

Temple Family

- Our deepest sympathy to the family of Gloria Leviss Udis
- Our deepest sympathy to the family of Joan Felder
- Our condolences to Ellie Lechan on the loss of her beloved brother, Dr. Jerald Morganstein



SOUTH COAST MEMORIALS Cemetery Monuments and Lettering Jeffrey Weissman Partner 59 Greenlawn Street Fall River Massachusetts 02720 (508) 676-0335 (508) 730-7104 cell (508) 679-9704 fax jeffnjan11@comcast.net

IN MEMORIAM

JOAN FELDER February 25, 2015 – Adar 6, 5775

GLORIA LEVISS UDIS MARCH 8, 2015 – ADAR 17, 5775

MAY THEIR MEMORIES BE FOR A BLESSING



Thank you, George, for all your hard work keeping our walkways safe and clear!

1100 New London Avenue Cranston, RI 02920

Local: (401) 463-7771 Toll Free: (877) 463-7771 Fax: (401) 463-7850



ShalomChapel@aol.com

ShalomMemorlalChapel.com

Adam G. Smith Licensed Funeral Director Michael D. Smith
Licensed Funeral Director

WEBSITE UPDATES:

Links to the websites with more details about upcoming events, including the Free Lectures at UMASS Dartmouth and BCC, the "Old Jews Telling Jokes" performance at Trinity Rep, and an informational brochure about a trip to the Azores to see the recently renovated Sahar Hassamain Synagogue. Go to www.frtemplebethel.org

YAHRZEITS

4/1/2015 Nissan 12, 5775 Bernard Goodman Maury Kusinitz

4/2/2015 Nissan 13, 5775 Dr. S. Benjamin Kaufmann Foster Lowenthal

4/3/2015 Nissan 14, 5775 Jerry Gold David L. Gourse

4/4/2015 Nissan 15, 5775 Simon L. Dubitsky

4/6/2015 Nissan 17, 5775 Esther R. Lakin

4/8/2015 Nissan 19, 5775 Rabbi Moshe Babin Abraham Fradkin Max Simring

4/9/2015 Nissan 20, 5775 Revelyn Baron

4/10/2015 Nissan 21, 5775 Melvin Belford Jacob Joseph Thaler Hyman Udovin

4/11/2015 Nissan 22, 5775 Edna Dashoff Fran Levien Morris Phillips

4/12/2015 Nissan 23, 5775 Rebecca Gerstenzang Geraldine Kesselman

4/13/2015 Nissan 24, 5775 Bessie Dashoff Susan Entin

4/15/2015 Nissan 26, 5775 Philip Sacknoff Stanley Scher

4/16/2015 Nissan 27, 5775 Leonard Levien Dr. Israel Rudolph

4/17/2015 Nissan 28, 5775 Lillian Goldsmith Jack Resnick Isadore Saxe

4/18/2015 Nissan 29, 5775 Myrna Resnick Lillian Schwartz

Nissan 30, 5775 4/19/2015 Joseph Liebmann Debra E. Reiser

4/20/2015 Iyar 1, 5775 Norman Chebot Irving Smith Edwin Solup

4/22/2015 Iyar 3, 5775 Annie Cohen

4/23/2015 Iyar 4, 5775 Gilbert Nerenberg Irving Zukroff

4/25/2015 Iyar 6, 5775 Estelle Hyman David Lash Melvin Lash Lillian H. Levin Seymour H. Sugarman

4/26/2015 Iyar 7, 5775 Jason Sigal

4/29/2015 Iyar 10, 5775 Jacob Dondis

4/30/2015 Iyar 11, 5775 Armin Minkin

Meaningful Services from a Trusted Friend Since 1893

Respectfully honoring the customs and traditions of the Jewish community, funerals are in strict accordance with Jewish Law.

508-673-0781



Gifton HEALTHCARE CAMPUS

Wilbur Avenue, Somerset, MA 02725

Clifton Rehabilitative Nursing Center 508-675-7589

Clifton Outpatient Rehabilitation Clinic 508-675-0329

Clifton Assisted Living Community 508-324-0200

> Clifton Hospice Services (a community hospice agency)

508-675-7583

Celebrating 60 Years of Dedication to Excellence